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The Pro-Rector for Academic Affairs informs the entire academic community of the 

Recommendation to scientific and higher education institutions in the context of the 

extraordinary measures of the state of emergency, of the Portuguese Minister of Science, 

Technology and Higher Education, of the 21st of January of 2021, that was released after the 

decision of the Portuguese Government to suspend classroom and non-classroom activities, as is 

available at https://www.dges.gov.pt/pt/pagina/covid-19-avisos. 

 

The Pro-Rector for Academic Affairs further informs that, in strict compliance with this 

recommendation and, in particular, taking into account the provisions of paragraphs 3, 4 and 5, 

the academic calendar will not have any changes. Thus, the face-to-face exams related to the 

end of the 1st semester, as well as the beginning of the 2nd semester, will remain on the dates 

set in the general and specific academic calendars. 

 

Face-to-face assessment activities will take place in strict compliance with all the procedures 

necessary to mitigate the risk of COVID-19 contagion, according to the rules issued by the 

Portuguese Health Directorate-General. 

 

UFP, 21 st of January of 2021. 

 

Academic greetings 

 

 


